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significance of the (pre-European 
contact) American Indian 
moundbuilding story and its 
relationship to the heritage of the 
region. The landscape and visitor 
facilities would support a contemplative 
atmosphere with opportunities for the 
public to spend time reflecting on the 
lives and legacy of the moundbuilders 
and the sacred nature of the site today. 
The natural setting created by 
preserving or restoring landscapes 
would provide a connection between 
the moundbuilding cultures and the 
environment that shaped their lives and 
beliefs. 

New construction of facilities and 
trails at EFMO would be minimal under 
the preferred alternative. Using the 
direction provided in this plan, specific 
locations of trails in the Heritage 
Addition would be identified in a 
subsequent trail development plan. This 
plan envisions a small visitor contact 
station at the Sny Magill unit within an 
expanded boundary area. Once this land 
is acquired, subsequent site 
development planning would determine 
location and design of the station as 
well as of redesigned trails for Sny 
Magill. 

Dated: July 18, 2012. 
Michael T. Reynolds, 
Regional Director, Midwest Region. 

This document was received by the Office 
of the Federal Register on March 7, 2013. 
[FR Doc. 2013–05610 Filed 3–11–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4310–MA–P 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

[OMB Number 1105–0030] 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities; Proposed Renewal of 
Previously Approved Collection; 
Comments Requested: Electronic 
Applications for the Attorney General’s 
Honors Program and the Summer Law 
Intern Program 

ACTION: 60-Day Notice. 

The Department of Justice (DOJ), 
Justice Management Division, Office of 
Attorney Recruitment and Management 
(OARM), will be submitting the 
following information collection request 
to the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for review and approval in 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995. The proposed 
information collection is published to 
obtain comments from the public and 
affected agencies. Comments are 
encouraged and will be accepted for 60 
days until May 13, 2013. This process 

is conducted in accordance with 5 CFR 
1320.10. 

Written comments and/or suggestions 
regarding the item(s) contained in this 
notice, especially regarding the 
estimated public burden and associated 
response time, should be directed to the 
U.S. Department of Justice, Office of 
Attorney Recruitment and Management, 
450 5th Street NW., Suite 10200, Attn: 
Deana Willis, Washington, DC 20530. 

Written comments and suggestions 
from the public and affected agencies 
concerning the proposed collection of 
information are encouraged. Your 
comments should address one or more 
of the following four points: 

(1) Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

(2) Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agencies estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

(3) Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

(4) Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of This Information 
Collection 

(1) Type of information collection: 
Renewal of a Currently Approved 
Collection. 

(2) The title of the form/collection: 
Electronic Applications for the Attorney 
General’s Honors Program and the 
Summer Law Intern Program. 

(3) The agency form number, if any, 
and the applicable component of the 
department sponsoring the collection: 
Form Number: None. Office of Attorney 
Recruitment and Management, Justice 
Management Division, U.S. Department 
of Justice. 

(4) Affected public who will be asked 
or required to respond, as well as a brief 
abstract: Primary: Individuals or 
households. Other: None. The 
application form is submitted 
voluntarily, once a year by law students 
and recent law school graduates (e.g., 
judicial law clerks) who will be in this 
applicant pool only once; 

(5) An estimate of the total number of 
respondents and the amount of time 
estimated for an average respondent to 

respond/reply: It is estimated that 5000 
respondents will complete the 
application in approximately 1 hour per 
application, plus an estimated 600 
respondents (candidates selected for 
interviews) who will complete a travel 
survey used to schedule interviews and 
prepare official Travel Authorizations 
prior to the interviewees’ performing 
pre-employment interview travel (as 
defined by 41 CFR 301–1.3), as needed, 
in approximately 10 minutes per form, 
plus an estimated 400 respondents who 
will complete a Reimbursement Form (if 
applicable) in order for the Department 
to prepare the Travel Vouchers required 
to reimbursed candidates for authorized 
costs they incurred during pre- 
employment interview travel at 
approximately 10 minutes per form. 

(6) An estimate of the total public 
burden (in hours) associated with the 
collection: The estimated revised total 
annual public burden associated with 
this application is 5167 hours. 

If additional information is required, 
please contact Jerri Murray, Department 
Clearance Officer, U.S. Department of 
Justice, Justice Management Division, 
Policy and Planning Staff, Two 
Constitution Square, 145 N Street NE., 
Room 3W–1407B, Washington, DC 
20530. 

Dated: March 7, 2013. 
Jerri Murray, 
Department Clearance Officer for PRA, U.S. 
Department of Justice. 
[FR Doc. 2013–05608 Filed 3–11–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–PB–P 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Notice of Lodging of Proposed Third 
Modification to Consent Decree Under 
the Clean Air Act 

On February 22, 2013, the Department 
of Justice lodged a proposed third 
modification to a consent decree with 
the United States District Court for the 
Southern District of Ohio in the lawsuit 
entitled United States, et al. v. 
American Electric Power Service Corp., 
et al., Civil Action Nos. 99–1182 (EAS) 
and 99–1250 (EAS). 

Under a 2007 consent decree, 
American Electric Power Service Corp., 
et al. (‘‘AEP’’) agreed to substantially 
reduce sulfur dioxide (SO2) and 
nitrogen oxides (NOX) from the AEP 
Eastern System which was then 
comprised of sixteen coal-fired power 
plants. The original consent decree 
requires AEP to install flue gas 
desulfurization (FGD) technology on 
Rockport Unit 1 by December 31, 2017 
and on Rockport Unit 2 by December 31, 
2019. 
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Under the third modification that was 
lodged on February 22, 2013, in 
exchange for providing AEP an 
extension of time for the installation of 
FGD technology on Units 1 and 2 at the 
Rockport Plant, AEP agrees to the 
following: (1) To install interim 
emission controls that will begin to 
reduce SO2 emissions from the Rockport 
Plant earlier than required under the 
original Consent Decree; (2) to accept a 
declining annual tonnage limitation for 
SO2 for the Rockport Plant; (3) to 
substantial reductions in the System- 
Wide SO2 emission cap provided for in 
the original consent decree; (4) to 
shutdown, repower or control three 
units (Big Sandy Unit 2, Muskingum 
River 5 and Tanners Creek Unit 4); (5) 
to the installation of 200 MW of 
renewable energy; (6) to provide the 
State Co-Plaintiffs with $6 million in 
additional mitigation funding; and (7) to 
provide the Citizen Plaintiffs with $2.5 
million in mitigation funding for 
Indiana specific projects. 

The publication of this notice opens 
a period of public comment on the third 
modification. Comments should be 
addressed to the Assistant Attorney 
General, Environment and Natural 
Resources Division, and should refer to 
United States, et al. v. American Electric 
Power Services Corp., D. J. Ref. No. 90– 
5–2–1–06893. All comments must be 
submitted no later than thirty (30) days 
after the publication date of this notice. 
Comments may be submitted either by 
email or by mail: 

To submit 
comments: Send them to: 

By e-mail ........ pubcomment-ees.enrd@
usdoj.gov. 

By mail ........... Assistant Attorney General, 
U.S. DOJ—ENRD, P.O. 
Box 7611, Washington, 
DC 20044–7611. 

During the public comment period, 
the third modification may be examined 
and downloaded at this Department of 
Justice Web site: http://www.usdoj.gov/ 
enrd/Consent_Decrees.html. We will 
provide a paper copy of the third 
modification upon written request and 
payment of reproduction costs. Please 
mail your request and payment to: 
Consent Decree Library, U.S. DOJ— 
ENRD, P.O. Box 7611, Washington, DC 
20044–7611. 

Please enclose a check in the amount 
of $7.50 (25 cents per page reproduction 

cost) payable to the United States 
Treasury. 

Maureen Katz, 
Assistant Section Chief, Environmental 
Enforcement Section, Environment and 
Natural Resources Division. 
[FR Doc. 2013–05601 Filed 3–11–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–15–P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Office of the Secretary 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities; Submission for OMB 
Review; Comment Request; 
Occupational Code Assignment 

ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Labor 
(DOL) is submitting the Employment 
and Training Administration (ETA) 
sponsored information collection 
request (ICR) titled, ‘‘Occupational Code 
Assignment,’’ to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and approval for continued use 
in accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act (PRA) of 1995 (44 U.S.C. 
3501 et seq.). 
DATES: Submit comments on or before 
April 11, 2013. 
ADDRESSES: A copy of this ICR with 
applicable supporting documentation; 
including a description of the likely 
respondents, proposed frequency of 
response, and estimated total burden 
may be obtained from the RegInfo.gov 
Web site, http://www.reginfo.gov/ 
public/do/PRAMain, on the day 
following publication of this notice or 
by contacting Michel Smyth by 
telephone at 202–693–4129 (this is not 
a toll-free number) or sending an email 
to DOL_PRA_PUBLIC@dol.gov. 

Submit comments about this request 
to the Office of Information and 
Regulatory Affairs, Attn: OMB Desk 
Officer for DOL–ETA, Office of 
Management and Budget, Room 10235, 
725 17th Street NW., Washington, DC 
20503, Fax: 202–395–6881 (this is not a 
toll-free number), email: 
OIRA_submission@omb.eop.gov. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Michel Smyth by telephone at 202–693– 
4129 (this is not a toll-free number) or 
by email at DOL_PRA_PUBLIC@dol.gov. 

Authority: 44 U.S.C. 3507(a)(1)(D). 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 
Information collected on the 
Occupational Code Assignment Form 
(Form ETA–741) is necessary to help 
occupational information users relate an 
occupational specialty or job title to an 

occupational code and title within the 
framework of the Occupational 
Information Network. The form helps 
provide occupational codes for jobs 
where duties have changed to the extent 
that the published information is no 
longer appropriate or the user is unable 
to classify the job on his or her own. 

This information collection is subject 
to the PRA. A Federal agency generally 
cannot conduct or sponsor a collection 
of information, and the public is 
generally not required to respond to an 
information collection, unless it is 
approved by the OMB under the PRA 
and displays a currently valid OMB 
Control Number. In addition, 
notwithstanding any other provisions of 
law, no person shall generally be subject 
to penalty for failing to comply with a 
collection of information that does not 
display a valid Control Number. See 5 
CFR 1320.5(a) and 1320.6. The DOL 
obtains OMB approval for this 
information collection under Control 
Number 1205–0137. The current 
approval is scheduled to expire on 
March 31, 2013; however, it should be 
noted that existing information 
collection requirements submitted to the 
OMB receive a month-to-month 
extension while they undergo review. 
For additional information, see the 
related notice published in the Federal 
Register on November 21, 2012 (77 FR 
69897). 

Interested parties are encouraged to 
send comments to the OMB, Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs at 
the address shown in the ADDRESSES 
section within 30 days of publication of 
this notice in the Federal Register. In 
order to help ensure appropriate 
consideration, comments should 
mention OMB Control Number 1205– 
0137. The OMB is particularly 
interested in comments that: 

• Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

• Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

• Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

• Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
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